MINUTES OF THE BOARD OF SUPERVISORS
COUNTY OF RIVERSIDE, STATE OF CALIFORNIA

On motion of Supervisor Perez, seconded by Supervisor Washington, and duly carried by
unanimous vote, IT WAS ORDERED that the meeting of Tuesday, June 12, 2018, be adjourned
in memory of Isabel Velasquez, a longtime resident of Indio, California who will always be
remembered as kind, smart, independent, and generous.

Born on January 23, 1992 in South El Monte, California, Isabel grew up in Indio,
California. She attended Westside Elementary School, Lyndon B. Johnson Elementary School,
Indio Middle School, and Indio High School. In order to graduate early, she transferred to Amistad
High School where she graduated in 2009. She was involved in many school activities including
being part of the Cadet Corps, playing the trumpet, and playing softball.

After high school, Isabel attended College of the Desert. At 19, she joined the United States
Army Reserve and became a Logistic Specialist. In 2012, she was married and moved to Texas
but returned alone to California to follow her own dreams. She enrolled in the Public Safety
Academy at College of the Desert and finished her training at the Ben Clark Public Safety Training
Center in Riverside.

While pursuing her education, Isabel worked at Oasis Rehabilitation Center and later
Telecare where she worked with a diverse population involving mental health. She then became a
Public Safety Officer at Fantasy Springs Resort and Casino. In July 2016, Isabel fulfilled her dream
and was hired as a Police Officer with the City of Indio.

Living life to its fullest, Isabel trained in Tackwondo, played the guitar, rode dirt bikes, and
loved camping with her adored Husky Flex. She was also a frequent blood donor with Lifestream.

Isabel was a loving and devoted daughter, sister, aunt, and friend. She is survived by her
parents Alejandro Velasquez Sr. and Mercedes Garibay; her siblings Alejandro Velazquez Jr. and
Esther Velasquez; nieces and nephews; her beloved Leah; her longest love Flex; and her extended
family in California, Peru, and Mexico.

Isabel’s memory and passionate spirit will live forever in the hearts of those who knew and
loved her.

The Board of Supervisors commemorates her service to the County of Riverside.

IT WAS FURTHER ORDERED that the Board of Supervisors expresses its heartfelt
condolences to the family of Isabel Velasquez. ‘

I hereby certify that the foregoing is a full true, and correct copy of an order made and entered on
June 12, 2018 of Supervisors Minutes.

WITNESS my hand and the seal of the Board of Supervisors
Dated: June 12, 2018

Kecia Harper-Them, Clerk of the Board of Supervisors, in
and for the County of Riverside, State of California.

By:"’YMSlLQ)\, &.Sl)—r‘-’\“\" Deputy
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MINUTES OF THE BOARD OF SUPERVISORS
COUNTY OF RIVERSIDE, STATE OF CALIFORNIA

On motion of Supervisor Ashley, seconded by Supervisor Washington, and duly carried by
unanimous vote, IT WAS ORDERED that the meeting of Tuesday, June 12, 2018, be adjourned
in memory of Mark Corona-Arredondo, a 35-year-old resident of Menifee, California who passed
away on June 3, 2018.

Born on November 8, 1982, Mark was the son of Mark Allen Corona Sr. and Tammy
Arredondo. He lived in Lake Elsinore from 1984 to 2008, Corona from 2008 to 2015, and spent
the last three years in Menifee.

Mark attended Machado Elementary in Lake Elsinore, Terra Cotta Middle School, and
Temescal Canyon High School. He played football for the JAA Tigers in Lake Elsinore and was
on the Temescal Canyon Hockey Club League.

Mark worked at H & R Industrial Equipment for 11 years. He worked at Walmart as a
Service Technician for the last 9 years.

A beloved hero, Mark leaves behind his parents Mike and Tammy Arredondo; his siblings
Jayson (Sammie), Jonny (Adriana), Michael (Rikki), Christopher (Sonya), and Ryan; his girlfriend
Gena; his grandparents Kathy Rivera, Jonny and Red Corona; his godparents Nancy Mederos and
Cesar Dominguez; and many nieces, nephews, aunts, uncles, and friends. He was preceded in death
by his father Mark Allen Corona Sr. and his grandparents Jenny and Raul Arredondo.

Mark’s memory and passionate spirit will live forever in the hearts of those who knew and
loved him. He will be greatly missed but never forgotten.

The Board of Supervisors commemorates his service to the County of Riverside.

IT WAS FURTHER ORDERED that the Board of Supervisors expresses its heartfelt
condolences to the family of Mark Corona-Arredondo.

I hereby certify that the foregoing is a full true, and correct copy of an order made and entered on
June 12, 2018 of Supervisors Minutes.

WITNESS my hand and the seal of the Board of Supervisors
Dated: June 12, 2018

Kecia Harper-Them, Clerk of the Board of Supervisors, in
and for the County of Riverside, State of California.

By: WY"QJQ_Q'L—Q-Qi Q—Q}”—T‘\‘ Deputy
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MINUTES OF THE BOARD OF SUPERVISORS
COUNTY OF RIVERSIDE, STATE OF CALIFORNIA

On motion of Supervisor Ashley, seconded by Supervisor Washington, and duly carried by
unanimous vote, IT WAS ORDERED that the meeting of Tuesday, June 12, 2018, be adjourned
in memory of Cyril Louis Kocian, a resident of Moreno Valley, California who passed away on
May 23, 2018.

Born on April 5, 1931 in St. Libory, Nebraska, “Cy” moved to Plattsmouth, Nebraska with
his family as a young child. He graduated from Plattsmouth High School in 1949 and the
University of Nebraska-Lincoln in 1953.

Cy proudly served in the United States Air Force, both stateside and overseas. He retired
in 1974 from March Air Force Base in Riverside, California with the rank of Lieutenant Colonel.
After retiring from the USAF, he worked in civil service in Riverside and San Bernardino
Counties.

Cy married Mary Winter in 1964 and they spent 54 years together raising their two
children, traveling, and being active in their church and the community. He loved to share stories
and will always be remembered for his quick wit and wonderful sense of humor.

Cy is survived by his wife Mary Kocian; daughter Catherine Kocian; son Jonathan Kocian;
son-in-law Daniel Mazzanti; daughter-in-law Linda (Leach) Kocian; granddaughter Gillian
Kocian; and nephew Kevin Kelly. His memory and passionate spirit will live forever in the hearts
of those who knew and loved him. He will be greatly missed but never forgotten.

The Board of Supervisors commemorates his service to the County of Riverside.

IT WAS FURTHER ORDERED that the Board of Supervisors expresses its heartfelt
condolences to the family of Cyril Louis Kocian.

I hereby certify that the foregoing is a full true, and correct copy of an order made and entered on
June 12. 2018 of Supervisors Minutes.

WITNESS my hand and the seal of the Board of Supervisors

Dated: June 12, 2018
Kecia Harper-Them, Clerk of the Board of Supervisors, in
and for the County of Riverside, State of California.

By: WM—Q)*"(W Deputy

AGENDA NO.

ATTACHMENTS FILED WITH
CLERK OF THE BOARD




MINUTES OF THE BOARD OF SUPERVISORS
COUNTY OF RIVERSIDE, STATE OF CALIFORNIA

On motion of Supervisor Jeffries, seconded by Supervisor Washington, and duly carried
by unanimous vote, [T WAS ORDERED that the meeting of Tuesday, June 12, 2018, be adjourned
in memory of Richard Rodriguez, a proud resident of Wildomar, California who passed away on
June 6, 2018 after a courageous battle with Parkinson’s Disease.

Richard attended Wildomar Grammar School and graduated from Elsinore High School in
1955. He helped his parents grow and sell watermelons in Wildomar. A dedicated and hard worker,
Richard eventually owned and operated Rodriguez Trucking out of Wildomar. He loved working
on his diesel trucks, classic cars (especially his 1955 Chevy Bel-Airs), and riding Harley
motorcycles.

Richard was a loving and devoted father to Melinda, Renee, Ryan, and Rachelle, a
grandfather to Gage, Emily, Serena, and Jon-Ryan, and a great-grandfather to Hunter.

His memory and passionate spirit will live forever in the hearts of those who knew and
loved him. He will be greatly missed but never forgotten.

The Board of Supervisors commemorates his service to the County of Riverside.

IT WAS FURTHER ORDERED that the Board of Supervisors expresses its heartfelt
condolences to the family of Richard Rodriguez.

I hereby certify that the foregoing is a full true, and correct copy of an order made and entered on
June 12, 2018 of Supervisors Minutes.

WITNESS my hand and the seal of the Board of Supervisors

Dated: June 12, 2018
Kecia Harper-lThem, Clerk of the Board of Supervisors, in

and for the County of Riverside, State of California.
By:wm)ﬂ-é&u@bifﬂ\ Deputy

p

AGENDA NO.
ATTACHMENTS FILED WITH
CLERK OF THE BOARD




